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Highly pathogenic avian influenza (HPAI) is a contagious disease that causes 
high mortality in poultry such as chickens, turkeys, quail, etc.  The virus is carried by 
wild waterfowl, which may contaminate the surroundings of poultry premises with their 
droppings. If commercial or backyard birds get infected, sick birds act as virus factories, 
producing and shedding vast numbers of virus particles that can spread easily by various 
means to infect other poultry. HPAI has such great potential to devastate poultry farming 
that it is considered internationally to be a reportable disease.  The Georgia Department 
of Agriculture and the US Department of Agriculture are mandated to contain and 
eradicate HPAI.  State and federal surveillance programs monitor for the occurrence of 
avian influenza in domestic poultry and wild birds on an on-going basis. 

 
What will happen if a commercial or backyard poultry flock is reported to have 

symptoms consistent with avian influenza in your county?  The Georgia Poultry Lab 
Network will immediately send a representative to take sample swabs from the flock 
showing symptoms.  These will be tested within 24 hours at the Georgia Poultry Lab in 
Gainesville, GA.  Depending on initial observations and lab results, the premises of the 
suspect flock will 
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A control area having at least a 6-mile radius from the perimeter of 
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 Cleaning and disinfection will be conducted according to methods approved and 
monitored b


